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At The Handle 
If you would like to contribute material, please submit to the address on 
the cover or contact me at (715) 697-8458 I may be reached via e-mail 
at clmodman@wctc.net 

Ramblings from your Editor 

     Happy New Year to everyone in the Circle masters family.  Welcome to year fourteen of the Circulator.  
Well, as we all know, it’s January so the control line thrills are not coming in rapid fire fashion like they do in 
the summer.  You should be building something for the upcoming flying season by now.  There are a few 
things going on. The annual swap meet at the Waukesha Expo is on Sunday.  The Circle Masters are gen-
erally well represented at this event.  Go and help out or just browse the aisles. Every time that I have the 
opportunity to attend the swap meet, I run into someone I know and do not expect to see there.  So, even if 
you don’t buy or sell anything, it is a good place to visit with others from the model aircraft community.  The 
hearty members of the Lafayette Escadrille club down in Saint Louis have a contest coming up in February.  
The event is called the Ice-O-Lated stunt contest and it is held at the fantastic control line facility at Buder 
Park just outside of St. Louis.  Competition flying takes place on Sunday the 26th.  However, this is sort of a 
two day event with practice and fun flying on the 25th.  I don’t usually promote other contests other than 
mentioning them in the upcoming events section.  I make an exception here for a couple of reasons.  First: 
The Buder Park flying field is a gem of a facility.  There are several flying circles, ranging from fully paved to 
grass and also including a speed cage.  Every club should be so fortunate.  Second: The members of the 
Lafayette Escadrille club have always been super folks to deal with when we were flying speed regularly 
and ventured down to fly with these guys. I put the flyer into the newsletter. It takes around five hours to 
travel from brewtown to Saint Louis, otherwise known as wanna be brewtown, since they continue to insist 
that Budweiser is beer.  It’s a nice drive and a great bunch of people. 
 
     Last Friday, I was having dinner at the Main Street Diner in beautiful downtown Tigerton.  They had one 
of the network news channels on the TV.  Much to my surprise, there was a news story being run on those 
lovely drones.  I was not able to hear the story very clearly with all of the people etc. making noise in the 
place, but what I heard was troubling.  All of the various negatives surrounding the whole drone phenome-
non were laid out right on the television.  Airport incursions were one of the major topics along with security 
and privacy issues that come up wherever irresponsible operators fly these things.  To be fair, the upside to 
drones such as search and recue type things and other helpful uses were mentioned. The Amazon drone 
delivery thing was also looked at.  However, the majority of info presented dealt with all of the very con-
cerns I have raised in these pages previously.  This is troubling.  To the non modeling public, there is little 
or no difference between a drone purchased at a major retailer and loaded up with a go pro camera and a 
legitimate model aircraft flown by a hobbyist.  A few more news programs like this one and the public will 
demand that “something” be done.  This has the potential to get ugly and I sure hope the AMA is working to 
preserve our ability to fly model airplanes. 
 
     All of the guilt trips I lay on you fellas at meetings must finally be paying off.  I received no fewer than 
three submissions this month!  All of them are in here.  Thank you to the members who sent something for 
inclusion in the Circulator.  Wayne even put together another installment in his Trailing Edge series for us.  
Thanks again. 
 
     I see that John S. has been sending out info about an event at the EAA that could be a good thing for us 
to get involved with.  Also, the Makers Fair has been brought up a couple of times and we have a member 
keeping us in the mix with those folks. 2017 could be an exciting time for the club.  We added new mem-
bers in 2016 so we can look forward to those enthusiasts adding to the fun.  There will be some additional 
do-it-yourself articles coming along also, always with a theme of being a project any one of our members 
can accomplish without a bunch of specialized tools or exotic components.  Looks pretty good from here. 
 
     Unfortunately, I have to work this weekend.  No meeting for me.  The boss doesn’t get her work sched-
ule for the weekend until Wednesday, so no telling if she can be there.  You on the other hand, should be 
there.  Check out Name that Plane.  Only one answer last month. 
 
Until next time, 
 
BigHow 



 

THE TRAILING EDGE 

By 

Wayne M. Schmidt 

 

 It has been awhile since I have written this column for the newsletter. Sorry Howard. It is 

harder than a night in jail to come up with stuff to write. It would be worse if there were only two 

members in the Circle Masters Flying Club because then the burden would fall on just the two of us. 

But guess what, there are twenty six (26) other members, really. So, based on that fact, there would 

be or could be or should be many other contributors. While it is true that not all of us possess the in-

tuitive writing skills of, say, Howard Olson. It is not really necessary to be so gifted. We as readers 

are interested in story content not literary genius. Somewhere in your modeling career you must have 

encountered something worthy of repeating as a contribution to this newsletter. As club members we 

are all in this together and therefore must all help to keep the Circulator flying.  

 Before those of you who have contributed articles in the past begin throwing those feeble 

McCoy .29’s and .35’s at me at the next meeting (actually a great way to get them in the air) I am 

sure Howard thanks you.   

I am hoping that he thanks me for this one. So think about something that we all might like to read 

about, like what you are building this winter, or the time you flew into a tree, pictures, etc. What ever 

you contribute will be read and appreciated by all of us, especially our editor.  

 

See you at the meeting. 

 

 Wayne 

 



CIRCLE MASTERS FLYING CLUB 

Meeting Minutes for DECEMBER 2016 

 
The December meeting of the Circle Masters Flying Club was held at on the first Satur-

day of December at the Sussex Public Library. The annual club Christmas Party was held prior 

to the meeting, featuring various delicacies designed to tempt the palate of even the most dis-

criminating of club members and guests.  

  

    The meeting was brought to order by President Greg @ 1:10 PM. All members (17) had re-

ceived the November newsletter and had reviewed and approved the minutes from that months 

meeting.  

*** 

The treasurer’s report was presented by club Secretary/Treasurer Wayne. He outlined the fi-

nancial activity for the club during the past month. His report was approved.  

   

REPORTS & ANNOUCEMENTS:  Wayne reported that this meeting room has been secured for club 

meetings thru April of 2017. Also, while taking in some fresh air prior to the meeting he saw a 

sign offering paving bricks that can be purchased to help fund library operations and thought it 

would be a good way for the club to help out. This was voted on and approved. Don reported 

that the Armed Forces Weekend will be held in 2017.  

   

OLD BUSINESS: Pete, our CD confirmed that the club contest is all set as is the flying site. Greg 

began a discussion on the Maker Faire and Wayne explained that the R/C Association was seek-

ing participation at the 2017 event. Since our club is a member of that association we will work 

with them. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: Club elections were held and all officers remained as the previous year with the 

exception of Wayne who took over the additional duties of treasurer.  

  

WEB BUSINESS: None 
 

All business having been discussed, Greg asked for a motion to adjourn. It was moved and se-

conded to adjourn the meeting at 2:10 PM. 
 

SHOW AND TELL:  None 

 

Submitted by: Wayne M. Schmidt, Secretary                                12/29/2016 

Attention:  2017 club dues should be paid this month! 



Upcoming Events 
January Meeting:  Saturday January 7th, Pauline Haass Public Library, Main Street in 
 Sussex.  Meeting at 1:00 PM  Social hour begins at Noon with movies etc. 
 
Swap meet:  Sunday January 8th at the Waukesha Expo Center.  See flyer in this issue. 
 
 
February Meeting:  Saturday February4th, Pauline Haass Public Library, Main Street in 
 Sussex.  Meeting at 1:00 PM  Social hour begins at Noon with movies etc. 
 
 

go to the meeting  

Get a load of this beaut.  Good luck figuring this out.  I think I have outdone myself this time.   

If you are at the meeting e-mail your answer to me and I will randomly select the winner from 

correct entries.  A single prize will be awarded for the year from correct entries received from 

members. 



Kite Reels for control Lines 

 

Dave Siegler-  AMA 720731 
This is off stunthanger, not an original idea.  

These reels are available off Ebay for under $3 each shipped from China.  They are ball bearing units and fold old out handle to wind them 

up.  They are a little bit larger than the Pylon brand reels, about 6 inches in diameter but a lot tougher plastic.  They have a winding eye 

that most have cut off.   They have to be modified a little for our use.  The modifications include cutting access hole, a adding a hook to 

hang the lines on and a removal of the winding eye, a wood bock to wedge free end of the line. 

 

I will have a few at the January meeting.  I ordered 3 and they took about 4 weeks to get here.  Shipping was free. I will be buying a bunch 

more.  

 

 

All Season Flyer Award 

Happy New Year!  One of my pet projects that I have pursued over the years is the All Season Flyer Award. This award is a patch that 

is purchased from the AMA after one completes its requirements. The present requirements are to fly at least once a month for the year 

outside and mail in a copy of the following declaration signed by the club secretary or another AMA member, “I hereby certify that 

while a duly enrolled AMA member, I have personally caused a model aircraft to become airborne outside at least on one occasion dur-

ing each month of the applicable calendar year”.  

I have the main patch and the second year patch, (all done by control-line flying in order to make it challenging), and have been try-

ing unsuccessfully for two years to get the three year patch. With the new concept of global warming, I’m trying to think positive for 

the New Year. If anyone is interested, feel free to join me and maybe we can go for pizza afterwards. 

                               
                  this I have         this I have   this is what I’m working on 
John Schram 

 







MBS MODEL SUPPLY 
Melvin Schutte  
P O Box 282 
Auburn KS 66402                  785-256-2583 
 
 Lines: solid and braided 
Nelson glow plugs Many other items for 
the C/L enthusiast 

ELIMINATOR PROPS 
Steve Wilk 
3257 Welcome Avenue North 
Crystal MN 55422 
763-531-0604 
swilk@cpinternet.com 
Carbon and fiberglass props and accessories 
for all types of competition model airplanes 

Hiawatha Hobbies 
Silvernail Shopping Center 

2026 Silvernail Road 

Pewaukee, WI  53072 

262-544-4131 
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